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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Deans, Directors, Department Heads, Business Managers and Department Secretaries 
 
FROM: Betty Gil 
  Director of Purchasing 
 
DATE:  March 11, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Equipment Maintenance Program 
 
 
 
The State of Rhode Island, Division of Purchases has awarded a Master Price Agreement (MPA #422) to The 
Remi Group for a statewide contract for an equipment maintenance management program.  
http://www.purchasing.ri.gov/RIVIP/MPAs/422Part1.pdf 
 
This contract provides 25% guaranteed discounts on all maintenance contracts for hospital and lab equipment, 
office automation, computers and other electronic equipment, including telephone systems, security and 
communications equipment.  Please see attached for “typical equipment covered under program”. 
 
Upon receipt of college requisitions/maintenance agreements, the URI Purchasing Department will forward this 
information to The Remi Group to determine if the particular equipment is eligible for the program.  If so, The 
Remi Group will produce an equipment schedule with coverage/pricing, and inclusion in the URI maintenance 
contract.  Once the equipment is under contract, The Remi Group will perform an on-site equipment tagging 
process and will provide you with a toll-free number to request service on all covered equipment.  The Remi 
Group does not perform any service work.  Service will be performed by your preferred service vendor or The 
Remi Group can provide an alternative vendor if you prefer. 
 
The URI Purchasing Department will be issuing two contract purchase orders per fiscal year; one for all 
photocopy machine maintenance and one for all other equipment maintenance.   If your current maintenance 
agreement does not coincide with the fiscal year, it will be added to the po for the fiscal year in which your 
contract begins.   Each piece of equipment included in the contract will be a separate line item on the purchase 
order and will reference information relating to the equipment, your college requisition number and the 
effective period.  All departments covered will receive a copy of the purchase order(s). 
 
To ensure that all equipment maintenance is covered under this contract a Limited Value Purchase Order 
(LVPO) can no longer be used for maintenance contracts.  Therefore, please process all equipment maintenance 
on a college requisition and forward to Purchasing. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Purchasing Department at x42171. 
 

http://www.purchasing.ri.gov/RIVIP/MPAs/422Part1.pdf



